

NORTH CAROLINA PUBLIC STAFF UTILITIES COMMISSION

September 27, 2018

Ms. M. Lynn Jarvis, Chief Clerk North Carolina Utilities Commission 4325 Mail Service Center Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4325

Re: Docket No. E-22, Sub 551 and Docket No. G-5, Sub 585

Dear Ms. Jarvis:

Pursuant to the Commission's Order dated September 25, 2018 in the above-referenced dockets, the Public Staff and intervenors were required to file direct testimony and exhibits on September 26, 2018. The Public Staff attempted to e-file its testimony with the Clerk's Office at 4:55 p.m. on September 26, 2018 but encountered technical difficulties and was unable to submit its filing before the 5:00 p.m. deadline. At 5:02 p.m., the filing was electronically submitted and accepted.

The Public Staff apologizes for any inconvenience or confusion resulting from the delay in the filing of the Public Staff's testimony.

By copy of this letter, I am forwarding a copy to all parties of record.

Sincerely yours,

Electronically submitted
/s/ Robert B. Josey
robert.josey@psncuc.nc.gov